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 Membership Meetings: To meet other members who love Sarasota 
County’s history and get involved.

We are also creating the LONG TIMERS of SARASOTA COUNTY 
(“LTSC”) group. It is for all Sarasota

County residents who have been here 30 years (1994) or longer. It is an 
opportunity for long time Sarasotans

to gather, reminisce and tell stories about their families &amp; the Sarasota 
County of yesteryear.

SAVE THE DATE:

Sunday, March 24, 2024

LONG TIMERS of SARASOTA COUNTY

Kick Off Lunch

at The Point Restaurant is in Osprey, FL

ALL FOSCHC MEMBERS are INVITED.

More information coming.

*Sponsorships available*

Once again, please join us and get involved. We are all volunteers and can 
use the help &amp; support. Together let’s

have fun, help the History Center, and share our wonderful Sarasota history.

Please feel free to contact me directly if you would like to get involved.

Thanks,

Kim

Kim Patton Manning

President

Friends of the Sarasota County History Center (FOSCHC)

KimPattonManning@gmail.com

o Venice: Venice Museum and the Lord/Higel House. o Old Miakka: Old 

Miakka School House, Old Miakka Church, and the Crowley Museum 

&amp;

Nature Center.

o Elling Eide Center, established in the 1950s. o Jungle Gardens, established 

in 1936.

The Friends Organization was founded in 2005 by Pete & Dianne Esthus. Here's Pete with 
his incredible history collection that he donated to the History Center. 

Below we see son Ken, wife Diane and our current president Kim Manning. Sadly, Pete is 
no longer with us. We honored him and Diane at our Annual Meeting in January. 
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How It All Began
At the urging of David Baber, then manager of the Sarasota County History Center, a “Friends” 
steering committee was formed in July, 2005.  The committee was composed of Diane and Pete 
Esthus, Kim Hart, Bill LaGassee, and Nat McCulloch.  Also serving on the committee were David 
Baber, Jeff LaHurd, and Ann Shank, then members of the Sarasota County History Center.

On August 17, 2005, our Articles of Incorporation were filed with the Florida Department of State.
Shortly thereafter, our 501-c-3 status was granted, our Bylaws were created, and we were on our 
way.

We also honored Betty Intagliata, a long-time member and past president of the Friends.

 Dr. Frank Cassell presenting Betty with a Special Recognition Award
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PRESIDENT’S NOTE

NOW MORE THAN EVER
WE NEED TO SUPPORT OUR SARASOTA COUNTY HISTORY CENTER & LIBRARIES.

The Friends of the Sarasota County History Center has been busy this year!

Our annual meeting on January 25 was a mixture of business and celebration of 20 years of existence!
Due to the generous sponsorship of our member Tom McArdle, we enjoyed a wonderful catered 
luncheon. We honored Diane Esthus. Diane and her husband Pete founded the FOSCHC, and she was 
our first President. We are pleased that their son Ken has now joined us as a member. We also honored 
Betty Intagliata. Betty has held almost every position in the FOSCHC for almost 20 years. They are both 
remarkable women have helped shape and guide the FOSCHC to this day. We are grateful. 
FOSCHC was part of the History Day (February 8, 2025) in The Park at the Phillippi Estate Park. We 
had an information table inside the mansion. Dr. Frank Cassell generously provided copies of his 
wonderful book “Creating Sarasota County” and donated all the proceeds to the Friends. Thank you, 
Frank!

003



LEFT: History Center Manager Josh Goodman dances with Nettie Keith (played by our Kathryn Chesley). 
RIGHT: Phillippi Director Priscilla Brown, Selby Gardens V.P. Regional History John McCarthy, and our President Kim 
Manning at History Day in the Park

We also had a table at the Florida Humanities Festival (March 22, 2025) which was held inside the 
Selby Library. It too was a great event. (more on this event on Page 6)

We are always working at ways to get the word out about our wonderful Sarasota County History 
Center. We can always use ideas and help from our members. 

If you have a received a notice about your FOSCHC membership dues being due, please renew. Our 
dues are very important, especially in an uncertain future budgetary climate. We rely upon and 
appreciate your support.

Thank you,

Kim

Kim Patton Maning
President, Board of Directors
Friends of the Sarasota County History Center
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February 22 was History Day at Selby Library. Middle and high school students presented projects as a part 
of a national competition. Our Dr. Cassell served as a judge. 

History Center Manager Dr. Josh Goodman and Assistant Manager Leah Lapszynski, were there as well.

On Friday, March 7, 2025, Sarasota County Libraries and Historical Resources proudly unveiled the 
Gillespie Park Historical Marker at the corner of Eighth Street and North Osprey Avenue! This new 

marker honors John Hamilton Gillespie, Sarasota’s first mayor and a key figure in the city's early 
development, along with Owen Burns, whose contributions helped shape the community we know today.

005



March 22 was the day for the 
second annual Florida 
Humanities Festival 
exploring the rich depth of 
culture and history of the 
Florida Suncoast. Kim 
Manning, Frank Cassell and 
Don Bayley manned our 
table at the event.

History Center News
Presentations

• County Archaeologist Clay Bush presented “History of Indian Mound Park” at Elsie Quirk
Library on February 6 and at the historic Green Street Church in Englewood on March 25th.

• Manager Josh Goodman presented “Horse and Chaise to Venice: A History” to the Venetian
River Club on February 10th. There were over 100 participants.

• Guest speaker Krystin Miner presented “Mayhem in Manatee” as part of the Florida History
Lecture Series at Osprey Library on February 12.

• Manager Josh Goodman presented “History of Manasota Key” at Jacaranda Library on
February 18th

The History Center published a new handout titled “Local Historic Property Designation in 
Sarasota County.” This handout discusses the criteria for adding a property to the Sarasota County 
Register of Historic Places, as well as both the impact and benefits of designating a property 
historic.

New Accessions:
• The Venice Library donated two DVDs containing digitized editions of the Gulf Coast Journal
• Robin Paton donated three city directories from the 1950s
• The Petticoat Painters of Sarasota donated about 1.5 cubic feet of meeting minutes, ephemera,

press clippings and other records relating to the history of their organization
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“Boats by Hand: The Story of Master Craftsman George Luzier” and “Recycling Our Past” 
are on display at the Osprey Library/History Center.

"Self-Care in Sarasota a Century 
Ago" an online exhibit by 
Sarasota County History Center 
intern Anna Lazzara.

Have you ever wondered what 
Sarasotans a century ago did to 
unwind? 

Anna took a look at some of the 
local places people went to feel 
rejuvenated.

Here's a link to her post 
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https://www.sarasotacountylibraries.org/Home/Components/News/News/7129/6865
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